The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday June 8, 2021 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd, & Umble present.
Chairman Scott called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the May meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Brandon Umble Seconded, all were in favor.
There were no minutes from the Planning Commission.
Police Report – 111 activities, 16 traffic, court receipts are pending, 80 hours were logged.  Tom Scott mentioned that he had a request for the Police to monitor Old Stottsville Rd. from Highland to Rt 372.  Tom also mentioned that Rt. 372 from Rt. 41 to Parkesburg is to be closed to traffic off of Rt. 41 due to bridge repair.  When that happens he would like to have extra Police presence to monitor our roads for illegal truck traffic.
Zoning – Bill Beers reported that he had issued 2 building permits & 2 pole permits.  A total of $1,642.50 was collected in fees.
Emergency Management – Jerry reported he had 2 burning complaints & a pole fire.  He had an inquiry about possible fireworks in the future.  Currently – Gum Tree Rd is closed east of Rosenvick due to a tree down.
Legal – Solicitor Legg stated he had nothing to report at the present time but would later in the meeting.
Road report – Tom Scott said we purchased a hydraulic conveyor jointly with West Fallowfield.  He asked about pipe for Limestone Rd., Brandon has a contact – he will inquire.
New Business – “pandemic funds” will soon be available – the restrictions are not yet determined. 
 The office that Roger will be moving into is waiting on electrical work to be completed.  
Solicitor Legg reported that he had a solar array installed on his garage – he did not realize the company installing it never got a permit to do so.  He sent a letter to the company threatening to sue them if they did not get the permits by June 30.  He stated that if they do not comply, the Township will need to get a lawyer to represent them, as he has a conflict of interest.
Barb read the Tax Collector’s report - $79,017.39 was collected for the month, leaving a balance of $108,132.85.
Old Business – none
The financial reports were read, Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Brandon seconded, all were in favor.  Checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer


